STATEWIDE INDEPENDENT LIVING COUNCIL
Minutes from 
February 23, 2010

 Meeting

Members Present:
Debbie Briddell, Griff Campbell, Maitri Campbell, Ernest Cole, August Hazeur, Larry Henderson, Jarrod Lippi, Daniese McMullin-Powell, Christine Trincia, Andrea Wozny, and Ruth Eckenrode (staff member).
Members Absent:
Timothy Brown, Wayne Carter, Shirley Gipson, Elisha Jenkins, and Ward Scott.
Guest:



John Gano
	TOPIC

Welcome
	DISCUSSION

Chairperson Daniese McMullin-Powell opened the meeting at 12:35 p.m. and welcomed everyone.
	ACTION

Everyone introduced themselves and their affiliation to the disabled community.

	Minutes
	Review of December 11, 2009 Minutes.
	A motion was made, seconded, and approved to accept the minutes as submitted.

	Chair Report (Daniese McMullin-Powell)
	SILC Congress, Las Vegas, NV, January 3-6, 2010:
Griff gave an overview of the conference:
	Daniese, Christine, and Griff attended the SILC Congress and all agreed it was much more informative than other years.  
The purpose was to help states and territories develop the 2011-2013 State Plan for Independent Living (SPIL) due to the Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA) by June 30, 2010.
· Training was given on SPIL Design, Implementation, Monitoring, and Evaluation.

· RSA is seeking an outcome based plan and not an output plan.

· The Plan is to be submitted electronically to RSA’s MIS system this year.

	TOPIC

DVR Report

(Griff Campbell)

	DISCUSSION

Independent Living Program:
Public Meetings for the State Plan:

Remarks:
	ACTION
· The Continuing Resolution has ended and the IL program is moving along at full speed. Total served To Date is 31.
· The 7th project under our Money Follows the Person MOU has been completed.

· In the past month several DSAAPD projects were started or completed.

· Public Notice advertisements have been put in two news papers for two days each.

· The meetings will be on March 16, 2010.  One in New Castle County at the Freedom Center for Independent Living in Middletown between,  9:30 am to 11:30 am, and the other in Sussex County at the Division of Aging and adults with Physical Disabilities in Milford, between 1:00 pm and 3:00 pm.
Griff has been asked and has accepted to be on the Reuse Recycle Subcommittee.
 

	DVI Report
(Elisha Jenkins)
	Due to another commitment, Elisha was unable to attend the meeting.  Elisha sent her report to the secretary as follows:
Outreach:
	· DVI Direct Services teams met to share information and ultimately the development of work groups to address strategic initiatives.
· To date, the program has served 291 consumers.  IL skills training is the most requested goal.

· RSA reports, 704 and 7-OB, were submitted via the RSA MIS system.

1/06/10 – Greater Milford Boys & Girls Club

1/19/10 – Lions’ Club Meeting Presentation

l/21/10 – Life Conference

4/19/10 – Cheer Healthy Living Expo-Georgetown




	TOPIC

Independent Resources
Inc. Report   (IRI)
(Larry Henderson)

	DISCUSSION

Larry reported on the following:
New  Employees Hired:

Outreach:
	ACTION

IRI received their ARRA funds early in February. Initiatives planned for these funds include:
· Update the web site to include more links.

· Outreach in Sussex County specifically the Hispanic population.

· Work with Freedom Center on the Shelter Accessibility.

Lee Garner, Transition Coordinator for the workshop series.  He has set the curriculum for six workshops and facilitated one.  Consumers enrolled in the On My Own workshop are from Money Follows the Person project.
Barthenia Rochester, part-time Peer Support person for the Dover area who will establish/maintain a support group.

Tonya Cuffee-Olive, Deaf and Hard of Hearing IL Worker in the Dover office.

On March 22, will be partnering with Freedom Center and DD Council in sponsoring a “2010 Portrait of America Live Census Road Tour!” being held at the Freedom Center.

	Freedom Center
(Dr. Ernest Cole)

TOPIC

Freedom Center Report

(Contd.)
	Dr. Cole reported on the following:
Currently Serving:

ARRA Initiatives:

DISCUSSION

ARRA Initiatives (Contd.):
Computer Network:

Sunshine Club:

Resource Library:

Outreach:


	· 87 Active consumers

· 25 Active Peer Support Group

· 101 I&R’s were processed

Kimberly Cawley, part-time IL Specialist has been hired.  Lillian will be working with the Independent Resources representative in conducting Accessibility Readiness Surveys of the domestic violence shelters.
Jarrod Lippi began planning and implementing social/recreational activities.  A trip to see the movie “Extraordinary Measures” took place in January 2010.

ACTION

Volunteer web-site manager Robert Van Pelt will be developing a mock-up web site that can be used to try out ideas and approaches before introducing it to the Internet.
Freedom Center received a grant from the Longwood Foundation to upgrade their computer network that should be completed by the end of March.

Freedom Center received a donation of $250.00 to start a Sunshine Club.  Mary Green, Peer Support Specialist, will be facilitating the activities of the club that is run for and by consumers.  They will visit consumers in hospitals, nursing homes, and recognizing birthdays and anniversaries.
Freedom Center received a grant of $1,000 from Wal-Mart to assist them in reorganizing their library.  New display racks were purchased to make resource materials more accessible to individuals in wheelchairs.

· 10/24/09 – National MS Society Conference.

· 11/10/09 – Delaware Housing Coalition.

· 01/21/10 – Life Conference.

· 03/22/10 – Co-sponsoring the Census Road Tour.

· 03/24/10 – Co-sponsoring Disability Legislative Event.

· 1 Board member/Consumer testified on transportation.

· 1 Board member/Consumer and 2 Consumers attended the session on Housing.

	Subcommittee Reports:  
	Outreach Subcommittee:  Christine Trincia, Chair  
	Christine and John Gano set up and manned the SILC table at the Life Conference, held at the Dover Sheraton Hotel on January 21, 2010.   The conference was well attended and they ran out of SILC promotion give-aways. 


	TOPIC


	DISCUSSION

Outreach Subcommittee:  (Contd.)
Christine searched the Internet to find different promotion give-aways for about $1.00+ and found several interesting ideas, such as: Notebook w/Pen, Sunglass Holder for Car Visor, Stress Balls, and a House that holds paper clips for your desk.  All are available with the SILC Logo.  She brought pictures and passed them around and asked everyone to pick two choices.
Christine reported that during the SILC Congress in Las Vegas, she was elected as the SILC, Region 3 representative.
Advocacy Subcommittee: 

Daniese McMullin-Powell, Chair
	ACTION

A vote was taken after everyone viewed the give-aways and the “Sunglass Holder for Car Visor” with the “House that holds paper clips for your desk” was voted on by the majority.  Christine will order 500 of each.

Elected members from each Region will participate in making up the Agenda for the 2011 SILC Congress conference being held in Atlanta, GA.
Christine will attend the DATI meeting on March 5, 2010 regarding the Low Interest Loan Program.

Daniese informed everyone about the Joint Finance Committee Hearings that will be held the first week of March at Legislative Hall, Dover.  Daniese emphasized the importance for attending the hearings to advocate for the Disabled Community.

	New Business:
	Christine mentioned that the SILC Brochure did not have Independent Resources, Inc. Internet address on the back cover.
	When the Brochures are ordered again, the Internet address will be added.

	Next Meeting
	Tuesday, April 20, 2010 at Independent Resources, Inc.
	

	Adjournment
	The Chair adjourned the meeting at 3:15 p.m.
	


Respectfully Submitted:

Ruth J. Eckenrode
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